
The Black Mountains Group Benefice

NEWSLETTER
September 2020

The Parishes of Clodock & Longtown with Craswall, Llanveynoe,
St Margaret’s, Michaelchurch Escley & Newton

Vicar and Rural Dean:
The Revd. Prebendary Nicholas Lowton
Forest Mill, Craswall, Herefordshire HR2 0PW
01981 510675  lowton.nicholas@virgin.net

www.bmgparishes.org.uk

Min

50p
donation



Churchwardens
Clodock & Longtown

Mr Nick Vaughan 01873 860201

St Margaret’s

Mr John Pritchard 01981 510628

Mrs Jane Baxter 01981 510388

Craswall

Mr Graham Watkins 01981 510226

Mr Ken Watkins 01981 510213

Michaelchurch Escley
Mrs Olive Howells 01981 510228

Llanveynoe

Mr Donald Phillips 01873 860298

Commodore Peter Tribe 01873 860260

Newton

(Vacant)

Visitors are always welcome
at any of our churches

Please ensure all copy is with the editor by
email or post before the deadline below.

Please send copy to
newsletter@corefields.com

Editor:
Mark Ewins
Marlands
Longtown HR2 0PD
01873 860829
newsletter@corefields.com

Advertising:
Jill Cook
Clodock Mill
Longtown HR2 0PD
01873 860408
jill@clodockmill.com

ISSUE COPY DEADLINE PUBLICATION DATE

October 2020 16 September 2020 27 September 2020

November 2020 14 October 2020 25 October 2020

December 2020 / January 2021 18 November 2020 29 November 2020

Please consider a subscription
For details please contact the editor.

We suggest a minimum donation of £6 per year if you are
willing to collect your copy from a church, pub, Hopes of
Longtown, or have it sent by email.

We suggest a minimum donation of £12 per year if you
would like a copy posted to you.

Subscriptions may be paid either by cheque made payable
to Black Mountains Group Newsletter and sent to the editor,
or via BACS, details by email from the editor.

Privacy Statement
We hold contact details for subscribers to this newsletter, for
contributors and for advertisers. The data we hold is restricted to
your email address and telephone number, and postal address for
subscribers who do not receive an electronic copy of this newsletter.

All data held is solely for the purpose of producing and distributing
this newsletter. It is not available in any form to any third party. The
legal bases for holding this data are Contract and Legitimate Interest.
Your data will be deleted on termination or expiration of a contract
or subscription, or on personal demand. For contractual and
subscription purposes, the date of your most recent payment will
constitute the date of consent for us to hold your data.

Would you like to
Receive future
editions by email? Enquiries to mark@corefields.com

Subject: Newsletter by email

For £6 per year a copy of each edition will be personally
emailed to you in PDF format. Subscriptions may be paid
by cheque or BACS.



September 2020 – Page 1

From the Vicar
WHY BE HAPPY WHEN YOU CAN BE NORMAL?
The title of Jeanette Winterson’s sometimes painful
experience of her past comes to mind these days when people
ask me when we will be going back to normal. I fear that the
answer I tend to give now is, ‘You tell me what significant
changes will occur in relation to the virus and the way we
treat it, and I will tell you when significant changes will occur
in the way we can operate as a church.’

For that is the truth. We will not be going back to the ways
in which we used to do things: we will go forward to new
ways of doing things, and some of these are becoming visible
even now.

The Christian faith has always been one which builds on the
past, lives in the present and looks hopefully to the future.
And that is what we need to be doing now. There can be a
huge temptation to find refuge in a comfortable past, but that
is not just an illusion, it is not the way Christ lived and taught.

It has been interesting conducting worship outdoors, seeing
and hearing people’s reactions to doing things differently.
People have told me how much they enjoy the different styles
of worship we have been using: I have enjoyed watching
people sitting not uncomfortably in serried rows, but in
natural semicircles which engender so much stronger a feeling
of community. It will be a challenge to see how we can build
on this when the weather inevitably drives us back indoors
for the autumn and winter.

The absence of hymns has been a sadness, but I do hope that
local musicians may come up with ways in which music can
be incorporated into worship – to highlight, to punctuate, to
enable meditation or whatever. I hope this is a richness which
can be developed.

These parishes have always been good at not being narrowly
parochial in their worship. It has always been incredibly rare
for me to take a service in a church and the only people there
have been from that one parish. Now that is something which
has grown, and, most Sundays, all parishes have been
represented in our single acts of worship.

And then, of course, there is the on-line worship, and not
just on Sundays. This is clearly, from anecdotal evidence,
drawing in a number of people who are not part of the regular
congregations, but who are responding enthusiastically to
what is being offered. This is something we need to develop
and grow.

I do hope that, far from looking back wistfully to a time which
is past, people will look hopefully to the future, and will want
to build on the new and exciting ways in which we have been
able to ‘do’ church.

And I do hope that people will look to extending that attitude
to the wider questions of mission and ministry in this benefice
and this deanery. There will be a Deanery Gathering – via
Zoom – on Tuesday September 22ndwhen we will be looking
at the new ways in which the deanery will be operating when
clergy numbers go down.

This is a really good opportunity for us to look excitedly, I
hope, at the new opportunities this will offer us about how

we spread the good news to the people around us and how
we celebrate God’s love together. It might not be the ‘normal’
to which we have all been used, but, with everyone positively
behind it, I hope it will make us happy. Nicholas

KEEPING IN TOUCH
I know I keep on repeating this section, but I still get people
in the benefice unaware of what is going on. If you don’t
know what is going on, let me know: if you know someone
else blissfully unaware, again, let me know. Please!

There are many ways in which we are trying to keep everyone
in touch at the moment, but, as with everything I am sure we
could be doing more.

On a deanery level, Anne Lloyd, our Deanery Mission
Coordinator, is sending out regular emails about things in the
deanery: if you are not on her receiving list, do drop her an
email at abbeydoredmc@gmail.com. As not everyone is
on email, she is also posting hard copies out: if you would
like to be on that receiving list, do give her a ring on 07432
873422.

The Abbeydore Deanery Facebook page is a veritable treasure
chest of resources, At the time of writing, there are 220
members of the group, some of whom have joined Facebook
simply to be members. It is the easiest thing in the world to
join them!

I am emailing out weekly letters to people in the benefice
with news and views for them. If you are not on the receiving
end and would like to be, drop me a line at
lowton.nicholas@virgin.net. If you are not on email and
would like copies, do please phone Anne Lloyd up – number
above – and she will make sure that happens.

I am trying to phone as many people as possible each week,
but finding slots has been problematic. If you would like to
be added to my list, give me a ring on 01981 510675. We have
within the benefice trained Pastoral Visitors: if you would like
regular contact with one of them, please let me know.

A group of us is meeting on line every Wednesday evening
for the wonderful and peaceful service of Compline: if you
would like to join us, do please drop me an email.

And we keep together quietly. I have suggested that we set
aside 8.00pm on a Tuesday for quiet prayer, and it is
immensely powerful, believe me, to know that people are
praying together, even when you can’t see them. If there is
ever anyone or anything that you would like prayed for at that
time, do please let me know. Nicholas
YET ANOTHER PERSONAL NOTE!
As previously advertised, I am going to be off duty from the
end of August and will be out of action from August 31st to
September 13th. During that time, any pastoral emergencies
should be referred to Anne Lloyd, our Deanery Mission
Coordinator.

The service where I will be installed as Prebendary in the
Cathedral will be Evensong at 5.30pm on Friday October
2nd. This will be an open service, and social distancing in the
Cathedral is less challenging than in a parish church, so if you
are desperate for anything remotely wacky by that stage, do
please come along. Nicholas
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PCC MEETINGS
These have been arranged so far for:
Clodock  Wednesday August 26th 2.00pm
Craswall  Thursday August 27th 7.30pm
Newton  Friday August 28th 2.00pm
Llanveynoe  Friday September 18th 7.30pm (?)
Michaelchurch  Tuesday September 22nd 2.30pm

Deanery Events
We have three invitations for you this month:
Firstly, Alpha Online starts with an introductory session on
11th September at 7.30pm. Why not come along and find
out what’s involved? Everyone is welcome.
Secondly, we’re running taster sessions for a Growing
Leaders course. This course is being run by our Archdeacon
Derek Chedzey. The taster sessions will take place online on
5th or 12th September between 10.30am and 12 noon. Do
get in touch with your local vicar if you’d like to know more
about this.
Thirdly, we will also be holding our first virtual Deanery
Gathering on 22nd September at 7.30pm. This will be an
opportunity for everyone across the Deanery to meet
together, albeit virtually. If you would like an invitation to
the meeting which will be via Zoom, please email us.
As ever, the open invitation to join us at any of our services
remains, but things continue to change frequently, especially
as some services are now weather dependent! So to find out
the details of opening times and services, or to find out more
about anything that’s being offered by the Deanery, please
do get in touch via phone 07432 873422 or email
abbeydoredmc@gmail.com.
We also continue our weekly YouTube services on the
Abbeydore Deanery YouTube channel. Do have a look if
you haven’t already. Lots of people have found this way of
worshipping to be a good thing. The weekly email newsletter
which contains the latest details is also available and
everyone is welcome to receive this, so do just ask.

Anne Lloyd

Thanks and farewell
THE WEDELLS ARE MOVING
For 28 years we have been living in Longtown, and are now
moving to Hereford to be more accessible to our family. It
has been a privilege to be members of the community and to
be able to enjoy the beautiful countryside. We have each so
much appreciated the opportunities to serve the village in a
number of ways such as taking part in its growing historical
presence on the internet, and in the development of the
school.
We will continue to treasure all the friendships, and will look
forward to visits to our little flat behind the cathedral in
Hereford. Klaus and Nina

Forthcoming Events

Sadly, the Club has now decided to
cancel all 2020 events. Social-
distancing & Covid-19 rules on
attendance numbers in enclosed spaces
makes events impossible to stage safely

whilst still covering speaker and venue
costs. Instead, we are arranging exclusive group visits to
NGS gardens. We are currently planning one for September.
If you would like further details please email:
escleysidegc@outlook.com
We are working on a programme for 2021 in the hope that
some normality will have returned by then. Only time will
tell. Kay

LONGTOWN THURSDAY CLUB
I am very sorry that we don’t, as yet, have plans for future
meetings or events; the difficulties are simply too great. But
we shall be discussing with members over the coming weeks
what may be possible later.
With best wishes Pauline Jones (01873 851782)

Local Newsround
ST JOHNS CHURCH IN
NEWTON may only be
small but it has an
interesting history. We
would like to extend the
story of  John Powell and
the foundation of the
church up to the present
day. (It seems the booklet is a
collectors’ item these days!) If you have any memories associated
with the church or the church room particularily from 1985
(but before this time, too) we would be keen to know?
There are no services planned for St. Johns at the moment
but this peaceful place is open every day for private prayer.
We still need to pay the bills though, for the church and the
church room but also contribute towards the continuing
ministries in the Benefice, Deanery and Diocese. We need
your help to do this and are asking for donations. Even a
small donation will be much valued and WILL make a
difference. A good way to do this is through the Parish
Giving Scheme Tel 0333 002 1271 and quote St John’s
Parish no: 180618030.
Contact Jane if you would like to discuss either of the above.
tel 07794 920729.

ROADSIDE VERGE NATURE RESERVE (RVNR)
A call for volunteers to cut and rake!
In July’s newsletter the Longtown
Group Parish Council described
how some botanically rich verges
are managed to enhance wildlife.
This year the councillors added a
further verge (the 43rd for
Herefordshire) in the Olchon
Valley.
RVNR 17 between Middle Cwm
and Rhydannog farms in
Llanveynoe is 3 years old and this
summer nectar rich flowers, for
example, Knapweed and Bird’s
foot trefoil have spread. Now that
the seed is set September and
October are the best months to cut
and rake away the summer’s
growth to encourage more wildflowers next year.
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VOWCHURCH & DISTRICT GROUP PARISH COUNCIL
The Parish Council has recently obtained funding from
Herefordshire Council for additional drainage works. The
Lengthsman will therefore be clearing some drains and
ditches in known problem areas within the parish. We are
hoping that this will solve some of the current issues but
landowners are reminded of their responsibilities regarding
riparian ownership.
The Parish Council is aware of local residents’ concerns
regarding excessive speeds and the use of mobile phones by
farm traffic on our rural roads and respectfully ask road users
to be aware of their surroundings and neighbours when
travelling at different times of the day.
As we continue to live with the effects of Coronavirus in our
everyday life please remember:
Help control the virus
To protect yourself and others, when you leave home you

must:
○ Wash hands – keep washing your hands regularly
○ Cover face – wear a face covering over your nose

and mouth in enclosed spaces
○ Make space – stay at least a metre away from

people not in your household
If you are feeling unwell, get a test and do not leave home
for at least 10 days Linda Cowles, Parish Clerk

parishclerk@vowchurch-gpc.org.uk

GOLDEN VALLEY DAY CENTRE
Once again it has been another quiet month for the Day
Centre. We as a committee have decided that a good way to
keep connected would be to have a draw at least once a
month. Our first draw was held at the end of July and our
first lucky winners were Mr Roy Mankelow and Mrs Linda
Chamberlain – congratulations to them both.
Maurice Herdman is making good progress and is up walking
around the house and garden now. I think Heulwyn will be
having problems keeping him still.
We have delivered face masks to all our members. If any one
has not received theirs please contact any member of the
committee and we will get one to them.
If any of our members wants to let me know how it’s been
for them during this time please get in touch. In the meantime
keep staying safe and well. Sarah Murrin

Can you help by joining the working party?
For more information please text/phone Anthony Furness
on 07773 889 117 and, if you are interested in the other
Herefordshire verges, then email Suzanne Noble
suzanne@lowerhazlefarm.co.uk

LONGTOWN AND DISTRICT WI
On Tuesday 18th we all enjoyed a socially distanced outdoor
gathering to say goodbye and good luck to Nina, a much
loved member of the WI.
It was wonderful to get together and catch up after such a
long time apart. Many thanks to Isobel at the Cornewall
Arms for all her efforts in making this possible. Libby Davis

ST MICHAEL’S HOSPICE

Lottery - will you get the call?

Each Friday the St Michael’s Hospice
Lottery Manager, Michelle, phones one
lucky player to tell them they're £1,000
richer.

One recent call came at the perfect time for Linda Stokes.
‘I really needed a new stairlift, and if I didn’t get one I might
have had to move house,’ she said, ‘so, to receive the call
from Michelle was a very pleasant surprise. The St Michael’s
Hospice Lottery is a really affordable way to help such a
good cause. I’m so glad I play.’
The generosity of players is helping St Michael’s continue
supporting local families at a time they need it most. So,
could this be the week Michelle calls you with the news
you’re the £1,000 winner?
To ensure you’re in with a chance of a grand this Friday, or
one of 23 other cash prizes, visit www.st-michaels-
hospice.org.uk/lottery or call 01432 851 000.
St Michael’s Hospice Big Tea
Get together online or in your social bubble and raise money
for your Hospice by doing something we all love; drinking
tea and eating cake. Make your Big Tea a big success by
supporting St Michael's  Hospice in the garden, in the office,
outside a village hall, or in your street. Or switch on your
laptop, tablet or phone and host a video call with friends and
family. Ask them to bring a cup of tea and a slice of cake and
let them know how they can donate.
Sign up now at www.st-michaels-hospice.org.uk then
pop the kettle on for St Michael’s.
For more information contact Paul Broome,
Communications Officer at St Michael’s Hospice, on 07947
919659 or email pbroome@smhospicehereford.org

Round and About

VOWCHURCH VILLAGE HALL is currently available only
for meetings and classes with limited numbers. For updates
contacts are below:
Exercise & Pilates classes Tuesdays from 6pm
hannahmthomas@hotmail.com
TaiChi and Qigong continue outdoors
janefleet88@gmail.com
General information:
janewheatley@gmail.com 01981 550791
VaT50 Savings Club Winners of the August draw were
Cliff Mawby (£50) and Nick Seabourne (£20) Jane Wheatley

Notices and Advertisements
LONGTOWN VILLAGE HALL

Open from 1 October for
limited bookings and events

Please see the website for details
and to book, or ring 01873 860829

longtownvillagehall.org.uk
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Luckily March & April were so warm we haven’t needed to close the door, as we head into the cooler months, we
will need to close the front door to keep warm. We are going to fit an automatic sensor so you will not need to
touch the door handle. We will also be trailing another entry system to comply with government
regulations/guidelines and ensure your safety.

It is all as simple as THREE, TWO, ONE:

THREE shoppers at any one time in the shop
TWO metres apart
ONE from each household

Please sanitise your hands on entry and exit to the shop

Get your Truffle cards ready for the last time this September as this scheme finishes. Explained in the email that
went out last month from Truffle towers.

We are going to end the scheme on a high, enabling you to experiment to make your perfect autumnal warming
drink using Chase distillery miniatures. Just spend £28 and choose from the selection. #ShopLocal30 (offer excludes
tobacco & stamps).

Organic September

So looking forward to September, children going back to school, seasonal changes and the chocolate arriving I
ordered in June! If there is an organic product you enjoy and would like to us to stock, please ask.  Look out for
our favourites

How to get supplies from us - The Details

When self isolating/quarantine, call us 01873 860444 for our same day personal shopper service

1. We will call you back on a different number to keep our telephone line clear
2. We collate your items when you are on the phone, offering alternatives where needed.
3. Scanning it through our mobile till at the same time, then we take payment over the phone by card.
4. If you can drive we will put it in the boot of your car or we will arrange to have it delivered.

If you can’t pay by card we are happy to accept cash or cheque this is not a problem

Thank you for wearing face coverings - Keeping EVERYONE safe

It is essential we do not go into lockdown again, this loss of income to many local businesses is devastating. By
wearing a face covering you and we can keep restrictions being lifted so our fellow countryman can remain healthy,
alive and able to earn a living.

The refill shed is open Thursday between 3pm and 6.30pm you can refill as little as 100ml at any one time.
Prefills can be purchased anytime in the shop. If you want to switch but want to try the products first to find the
right one, we are happy to supply you with a FREE sample.

LONGTOWN POST OFFICE

Saturday 9am ~ 11am & Monday to Friday 10.30am ~ 3.30pm

When visiting the Post Office plus use the hand sanitiser at the counter, to keep you and us safe.

Pay your bills at our Post Office If an invoice has a barcode on it, it is likely it can be paid at the Post Office
when you want, using cash, card or cheque (except Welsh Water). Keep track and you can pay your council
tax, BT, Water, nPower, at the Post Office on a day you choose.

Brilliant Bug stamps available from the 1st October and Rupert the bear stamps from 3rd September

Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri: 7.30 am - 5.30 pm
Late night Thurs: 7.30 am - 7.00 pm
Saturday:  7.30 am - 4.00 pm
Sunday  (May - Oct): 10.00 am - 2.00 pm
 (Nov - April): 10.00 am - 12 noon
Bank Holiday Mondays 10.00 am - 2.00 pm

Continued…
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Professional Dog Grooming Service
Washing – De-Fleaing – Ear Plucking

Nails Trimmed – Hand Plucking/Stripping
Clipping

City and Guilds Trained
Fully Qualified Domestic & Commercial Friendly

Reliable Service Reasonable Rates
All Breeds Welcome

For further information, friendly advice
or to book an appointment

please contact Becky
07980 889 810

thebarn84@gmail.com

Agricultural services

ANDREW PHILLIPS, GLANDWR FARM
Agricultural & Domestic Weed Control

Large and small areas

Fencing and Ditch cleaning
Small and large bales of Hay

and Straw
Weed wiping service

Any amounts

01873 860208 / 07903 933820

Animal care

Plant and Precision engineering

Mobile welding and fabrication

Plant repairs and
mobile line boring

General machining,
spline and gear cutting

Caterpillar 951C traxcavator with
4in1 bucket and brush fork

available for hire with driver.

Tel: 01981 510 522

JJ Price & Son

Black Mountain Group Newsletter
ADVERTISING DIRECTORY

Contact: Jill Cook
Clodock Mill, Longtown, Hereford HR2 0PD

01873 860408
jill@clodockmill.com

Top up your mobile phone at Longtown Post Office.

Your local Bank - We have seen a shift for those wanting to bank at the Post Office for personal and
business reasons, thank you we are grateful for the custom.

● Using your bank card you can pay cash into most personal and business bank accounts
● Using a personalised paying in slip you can pay cash into your personal and business bank

accounts
● Using a personalised paying in slip and an envelope you can pay cheques into personal and

business accounts. We have the paying in envelopes, please ask us for spare ones if you are self
isolating and wish to prepare in advance.

Hopes of Longtown – Open seven days a week 01873 860444
www.hopesoflongtown.co.uk / @HopesofLongtown / info@hopesoflongtown.co.uk

join our Facebook group Hopes of Longtown and post community/charity events for free
Like our Hopes of Longtown business page to keep up to date with news

Tag us in your passion for food and community via Twitter / Instagram / Pinterest / Facebook

MARK LEWIS
AGRICULTURAL, DOMESTIC &

EQUESTRIAN

HEDGE LAYING, FENCING &
FIREWOOD PROCESSING

TEL: (01981) 241115
MOB: 07807 079027

Or do you simply want a
Good Quality Food at a Fair Price?

Why not try our Quality and Service with an
OSCAR Starter Pack?

Dog or Cat Starter Pack:
Food, Treats and

Storage Bucket only

£5
Plus £5 off your first order!

For further details and to order please call Nic
on 01981 510133 or 07521 607029

nic.kinch@oscars.co.uk
www.oscar.co.uk
FREE DELIVERY!

Do any of these apply to your pet?

much more than pet food

● Delicate Stomach
● Joint Problems
● Fussy Eater

● Itchy skin
● Overweight
● Dull coat

Oscar Pet Food is made in Britain by an independent
family run business. We have been providing FREE home

delivery for 20 years across the UK and are now in the
Herefordshire area.

● Quality Ingredients
● Honestly Labelled
● Made in the UK

● Puppy to Senior
Complete Foods

● Complete Cat Food
with Dental Care
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Food & Catering

Pure beeswax food wraps to reduce

the use of cling film in the environment.

£12 per set of 3 useful sizes

E: greenqueenbeewraps@aol.com
for info. on use, fabric designs or to order direct.
Postage: £1 extra

Business & Financial

Arts

Health and well-being

The Wild Bird Store
Wild Bird Food and Accessories

01432 340500
www.thewildbirdstore.co.uk

Free delivery in Herefordshire
every weekday from 12.30 pm

Or call in and collect
49 Rural Enterprise Park

Vincent Carey Road
Rotherwas HR2 6FE

Open Monday to Friday
09.30 - 12.30

Call for your free 24 page catalogue
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Fountain Cottage
Newton St Margarets
Hereford
HR2 0QW
jo.rowland@hotmail.com
01981 510136
07917 125053

Release tension

Aid Sleep

Encourage the body to re-balance naturally

Provides a complementary treatment to conventional
healthcare.

AOR registered (hot stone and VRT – vertical
reflexology also available).

Come and join us in our beautiful, heated and fully
equipped yoga studio (no need to bring anything but
yourself!).

We offer a variety of classes suitable, from Gentle
(suitable for beginners) to more advanced. Private lessons
are also available.

For more details of the timetable, events and prices please
look at our website:

Christopher Sheehan. HSEC. FwSS.

Sessions in Hereford and Longtown

chris@eryritai-ji.co.uk
01873 860667
07870 149 745

www.eryritai-ji.co.uk

HEALING-SHIATSU

Life can be complicated. If you, your family or someone you
care about are having a tough time I offer social, emotional
and behavioural support. From an informal discussion (cake
optional...) through to intensive mentoring, together we can:
Gently explore what is happening.
Set simple goals so the positives replace the not-so-
positives.
Find and use your strengths to help you be kinder to
yourself.

Impartial, consistent and objective support
from someone with over 20 years experience.
Support grounded in Social Work Theory and

Evidence Based Practice.
Acceptance and encouragement

Reassurance of what is working well. Flexible times
and places to meet.

Prevention of issues worsening.
Improved self esteem and confidence. Improved

relationships.
A stronger, happier you.

Patient - Sensitive - Friendly
For a free initial discussion
please call me anytime on

07973 332990 / (01981) 570763
at www.carlgriffithssupport.org or

email:carl.griff071@gmail.com
I'd like to help.

Personal and Family Support

SARAH L. HOPE BSc. (Ost)

Registered Osteopath

Old Hall Farm, Orcop, Herefordshire HR2 8ET

Tel: 01981 580 371

Local Makers

For all your soft furnishing needs –

curtains, pelmets, blinds, cushions, bedding and more

Please contact
Fiona Witcher

01981 242040 / 07811 396258
City & Guilds qualified. Free home consultation.

Home and Domestic

Sparky's

LOGS
All seasoned hardwood

Free delivery, Kindling also available
01873 860561 / 07889 946892

All types of cleaning – Private houses & House Keeping
service for Holiday Homes/Lets/B&Bs etc.

High standard of work.
All aspects of Horse Help undertaken

Clipping, sale/show prep, local horse transportation.
Experienced and capable rider and Groom.

Happy to tackle a wide range of jobs, No job too small.
Just Ask Gabz!!!!

Reliable, Local, Friendly, Helpful
Excellent references available. Non Smoker

Tel – 07875 535 619 / 01981 510606
Email – askgabz@yahoo.co.uk

Acupuncture in Craswall
HR2 0PN

Tel. 01981 510154 M. 0790 321 67 63

Christopher Woodward (LicAc, MBAcC)
has over 20 years of experience helping
patients. Acupuncture is a gentle, safe
and natural way of helping to resolve
acute and chronic medical conditions.

Commonly treated: pain, injuries,
digestion problems, sleep disorders,

fertility and menstrual problems, night
sweats/hot flushes, headaches,

migraines, allergies, fatigue,
anxiety and stress.

christopherswoodward@gmail.com
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MATTHEW MAFLIN
PROFESSIONAL PAINTING AND

DECORATING SERVICES
Internal and exterior decoration

Tel: 01873 860867
Mobile: 07497258129

matthewmaflin@gmail.com
Public Liability Insurance held

References available on request

Property services

All aspects of groundworks, construction and steel
building erections

We specialise in:
Ground source heat systems
Electric cables
Ponds/lakes
Treatment plants
Supply & disposal of soils
Tree shear with 300mm cut
Bulldozing
Tractor & Dump trailer hire
Footings
Concreting
Ditching
Pipe laying
Site clearance
Muck away
Driveways
Drainage

Contact: Tommy Wood-Cole
Phone: 07964355422
Email: TommyWood-Cole@hotmail.com

Independent Funeral Directors

Unit 3, Wormbridge Court, Wormbridge,
Hereford, HR2 9DH

Personal services

Produce and Products

Monmouth
MemorialsLtd
MONUMENTAL MASONS  EST.  1988

Nigel Cave
BRAMM Registered Mason

(British Register of Accredited Memorial Masons)

Suppliers of quality memorials
at competitive prices,

additional inscriptions and
renovations undertaken with

free quotations and inscription
proofs provided

Tel: 01600 890 098
Mobile 07950 117 122
monmouthmemorial@aol.com

Is your Broadband
driving you mad?
Are you unable to use the
internet as you would like?
Are you unable to use services like BBC iPlayer and
Netflix, which require a faster, more consistent
connection?

Access to reliable, high speed broadband is patchy
in our area, with some properties struggling to
receive more than 1Mbps download speeds.
Hopefully, high-speed fibre broadband will reach us
all one day, but if like me, you don’t want to wait,
there may be alternatives. In many locations where
the existing phone line broadband is only able to
provide very low broadband speeds, the 4g mobile
phone network is capable of providing 70Mbps,
which is easily enough to stream HD movies and can
provide a consistent, high quality service. There are
other benefits to using 4g mobile broadband over
services provided by BT and other cable based
providers.

Contact: Ben Hill
Tel: 01981 510136

Mob: 07990 638125
Email: bingoben@hotmail.com

If you suffer with poor internet speeds or WiFi dead
spots in your home, I may be able to help.

Maintenance & Services

STORAGE & PRIVATE
WORKSHOP RENTAL

Various options available

For storing caravans, vintage
vehicles, trailers, cars, farm
machinery, hay/straw & any

other items

Newton St Margarets

For enquiries and more
information

Tel: Adam 01981 510550

Airguns
Shotguns

Rifles

Servicing, Repairs, Alterations,
Refinishing and Gun Fitting.

Registered Firearms Dealer
Contact James Phillips

07503 616760
james@thegunworks.co.uk

www.thegunworks.co.uk
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AVALON TREE SURGERY
WE CARE FOR YOUR TREES

MATTHEW THOMAS
OVER 10 YEARS EXPERIENCE

NPTC QUALIFIED
FULLY INSURED

WWW.AVALONTREESURGERY.CO.UK

01981 541307
07794 569284

ALL ASPECTS OF TREE WORK UNDERTAKEN

tjsj@me.com

Painting & Decorating
Tim Jones
Tel  01981 540242
Mob  07810 895355

3 Generations of experience,
specialising in Painting & Decorating
services.
General property maintenance
duties carried out.
Fully insured.
Good competitive rates.
A high standard of workmanship &
customer satisfaction guaranteed.

DECOR
SOLUTIONS

RP ELECTRICAL
All Electrical Work Undertaken

Testing & Inspection
PAT Testing & Fault Finding
All carried out by Qualified Electrician

07814 008626

K&D building and landscaping

All aspects of building new and old
undertake

Drainage specialist/septic tanks

Fencing specialists

All aspects of landscaping/
patios/decking /ponds/retainers
and stone walls

All internal work carried out

Over 20 years experience between
us and a large portfolio

Mob: 07810 288115

Evenings: 01432 378163

kwilliamson027@hotmail.co.uk

Scrub Clearance and Timber Extraction
Most types of scrub and woodland cleared,

including brambles, bracken and gorse, as well
as meadow/small field topping. Sloping and
narrow access areas reached using compact

(Alpine) tractor semi-offset topper and
mulching flail.

Timber forwarding service also available.
Felled timber moved using Alpine tractor and

trailer with crane.
Call Ben Hill

01981 510136 or 07990 638125

Woodland and Garden

DAVID TUGWELL Tech Cert. Arbor A
Bridge End, Newton St Margarets. HR2 OQP

Tel: 01981 510104 / 07968 093898

Specialists in:
Tree Reports & Surveys,
Stump Removal with a
High Power Narrow
Access Stump Grinder
for all those inaccessible
stumps

For a professional service in all
aspects of tree care, including
Pruning, Felling, Planting
Supplying Trees & Shrubs and
Hedge Maintenance

TUGWELL TREE
SERVICES

Garden
Maintenance
Services
Local
All kinds of maintenance work undertaken,
matter how big or small, mowing, trimming
(including trees), pruning, weeding, planting,
general tidying

Telephone/ Text
07584 756073
for a free no

obligation quote
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Golden Valley Safer Neighbourhood Team
Peterchurch Police & Fire Hub, Hereford HR2 0RU. 01981 550253
PC 3687 Jeff Rouse  07870 150972
PCSO 6173 Fiona Witcher 07773 054 582 fiona.witcher@westmercia.pnn.police.uk
PCSO 6378 Pete Knight 07773 053 919 peter.knight@westmercia.pnn.police.uk
Contact: 101 ext 4820 – Email: goldenvalley.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk

CHURCH SERVICES FOR SEPTEMBER

For the first two Sundays when I am off duty,
services will be:
6th September
10.30am  Kingstone Morning Worship
10.30am  Madley Informal Worship
looking at  Galatians Chapter 1
10.30am  Turnastone Morning Prayer
10.30am  Kilpeck (Outdoors)
11.00am  Cusop - Morning Worship
11.ooam  Preston-on- Wye (Outdoors)
13th September
9.30am  Bredwardine Morning Worship
 (inside if wet)
10.30am  Eaton Bishop Morning
Worship
10.30am  Peterchurch Celtic Morning
Prayer  Galatians Chapter 2
10.30am  Dore Abbey with Bishop of
 Hereford

11.00am  Clifford Holy Communion.
Bring your own piece of bread.

 Indoors if wet
3.00pm Cusop Harvest Picnic Tea in
 Churchyard.
For the following two Sundays, there will be
two services, one in the morning and a
Harvest Thanksgiving in the afternoon:
20th September
11.00am  Newton Churchyard Morning
Worship
3.00pm  Craswall Churchyard Harvest
 Thanksgiving
27th September
11.00am  St Margaret’s Churchyard
 Morning Worship
3.00pm  Clodock Churchyard Harvest
 Thanksgiving

Nicholas

01873 280028

LONGTOWN COMMUNITY SUPPORT NETWORK

www.longtownvillagehall.org.uk/cv19
ewyas.lacey@gmail.com

Helpline open 6.00am to 10.00pm,answerphone at other times

If you require help of any sort,
or know someone who does, please contact


